
East Coast College Finance and General Purposes Meeting 

29th November 2022 9am Video Conference 

Present: Interim Chair - David Blake (DB) Mike Dowdall (MD) Dave Cole (DC) Ian 
Lomax (IL) Stuart Rimmer (Principal) 

In attendance: Urmila Rasan (Deputy Chief Executive) Wendy Stanger (Director of 

Governance) and for items 1 - 5 Julia Bates (Deputy Principal Curriculum 
and Strategic Partnerships) 

F/22/11/1 Apologies and membership 

Ian Lomax was welcomed to his first Finance & Resources Committee. 

F/22/11/2 Declarations of Interest 

MD declared an interest due to being an employee of the LEP. It was agreed that this 

declaration did not preclude his full participation in the meeting. 

F/22/11/3 To approve the Minutes of the meeting of the 21 June 2022 and any 
other matters raised previously not otherwise included in the 
Agenda 

The minutes of the meeting held on 21 June 2022 were approved as an accurate record 
of the meeting. 

F/22/11/4 
To review the post-meeting action log 

The action log was reviewed. 

F/21/11/6 - the Deputy Chief Executive advised that the use of an opportunity register 
had not yet been considered. 

F/22/06/6 - the Deputy Chief Executive advised that the payments from the DWP were 
now being received as per the contract. 

F/22/11/5 Projects Update 

The Deputy Principal Curriculum and Strategic Partnerships presented the update and 

advised on both current, future projects and the next steps that the College was looking 
to take. The Social Prosperity Fund (SPF) was not a direct replacement for the European 
Social Fund (ESF). The SPF funding pots were smaller, the actual deliverables were not 

yet decided, there were differences between the Counties approaches and potential of 
increased competition. 

Governors noted that the SPF was a devolved model with a lot less funding than the ESF 

and a multitude of bidders. This would have a detrimental effect on the College financially 
and its ability to provide the provision the ESF had. 

The CEO commented that the College had been the managing agent for the ESF and the 
management fee was part of the College's bottom line so this would need adjusting in the 
forecasts. ESF had funded valuable work and curriculum planning would need to 

consider this as well as a broader consideration of adult engagement and use of the AEB 
funding. The devolution deals for Norfolk and Suffolk would also affect AEB It was likely 












